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Important Information About Your Drinking Water 

. Lake Josephine Water Treatment System 
Has levels of H aloacetic Acids which violates Standards 

SITUATION 
The Department of Environmental Protection reqillres dismfection of drinking water to inactivate 
possible pathogens, because the health benefits of disinfection far outweigh its risks. However, 
when used in the treatment of drinking water, some disinfectants combine with organic and 
inorganic matter present in the water to form chemicals called disinfection byproducts (DBPs). A 
number of DBPs such as Total Trihalomethanes (TTHM.;) and Haloacetic Acids (HAASs) may be a 
health concern at certain levels of exposure. 

Stage 1 of the DBPs Rule ended following the third calendar quarter of 2013. Stage 2 of the DBPs 
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either TIHMs and/ or HAASs at the end of the third calendar quarter of 2013, is reqillred to 
continue public notification for a minimum cf fotu consecutive quarters based on the running 
annual average concentration at the end of the third calendar quarter of 2013. Since the running 
annual average HAAS concentration for the Lake Josep!line Heights water system was 66.04 
micrograms per liter (ug/L) at the end of the third calendar quarter of 2013, it generated a 
Maximum Contaminant Level (MCL) violation for HAASs, because Table 3 of Rule 62-SS0.310, 
Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), identifieJ the MCL for HAASs as 60 ug/L. 

HEALTH EFFECTS 
Some people w ho drink water containing Ha loacetic Acids in excess of their Maximum 
Co~ttaminant Level (MCL) over many years may experience problems with their liver, kidnetjs, or 
ceutralnervous system, and may have an increased risk of getting cancer. 

WHAT SHOULD CUSTOMERS DO? 

This is not an immediate risk, however, until the problem is corrected, any customers who are 
concem ed about their exposure to HAASs may wish to use alterna tive somces of water for 

ingestion, such as commercial bottled water, or water treated by an appropriate home water 
treatment device. Appropriate home water treatment devices are those certified by the Na tional 

Sanitation Foundation (NSF) for reducinv HAASs in drinking water. 

WHAT IS BEING DONE? 
HC Waterworks, Inc will be switching the disinfection system from Free Chlorine to Chloimines in 
the next 60 days. This will reduce the Trihalomethanes (TTHMs) and Haloacetic Acids (HAASs) in 
the system. The contractor/operator for this sytem w ould like you to know that the water is not 
dangerous to drink, the information in this public notice is required language from the FDEP 
and EPA and its intent is for you, the customer, to be aware of any issues with the drinking water. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 
For more information please contact Ron Derossett at (904) S40-976S, or you may 
contact Patty Baron of the Department of Environmental Protection at Patty.Baron@dep.state.fl.us, 
or call (239) 344-S61S. 

Please sllare this infonnatioH with all the other people who drink this water, especially those 

who may uot have received this notice directly. You can do this by postiltg this notice inn 
public place or distributi~tg copies by hand or mail. 




